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December 2022.

Dear Member,

The Executive sends season’s greetings to you, our members, and your family. We
thank you all for your help and support throughout the year - we very much
appreciate all the commitment given both on and off the field which makes St
Vincent’s ‘Your Club’.

This year saw a welcome return to play after the difficulties caused by the
Covid-19 pandemic; The return to full training and playing schedule highlighted
the strength in our community.

Your Club is absolutely reliant on all members paying their subscriptions.

Almost the entire amount raised through membership fees is used to pay
affiliation and registration fees and the cost of the GAA insurance and players’
benefit scheme.

Players will not be registered or insured until payment has been made. Payment
should be made by 31st January 2023 for the 2023 season.

The membership fee rates for 2023 are online with Club Zap. 
Payment can be made online at https://vins.ie/membership. Students must
upload their current student id to avail of student rates.

Please contact Michelle at 01-8335722 or office@stvincentsgaa.ie should you have
any queries.

Again, we thank you for your support during 2022.

We wish you and your family all the best for Christmas and look forward to 2023.

Yours sincerely,

Una Barrett, Cathaoirleach. On behalf of the Executive
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